MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL

Hunter Drive, Newton Mearns, East Renfrewshire 

November 2014
Rag Bag
Dear Parent/Carer

As part of East Renfrewshire Council’s “Reduce, Reuse, Recycle,” campaign to cut down on waste, the Rag Bag Recycling event will take place again this term. “Rag Bag” is a textile recycling scheme in which all pupils are encouraged to collect textiles that they no longer use, clothing, shoes, bags, hats, belts, towels, soft toys, curtains and bed linen, and to fill as many bin bags as they can with them.  

The school will receive £200 per tonne of textiles collected (equivalent to £2 per filled 10kg bin liner). All collected clothes will be sorted and then exported to parts of Africa, Asia and Eastern Europe as quality second hand clothing.  Other textiles will be shredded and recycled for industrial use.

This is a wonderful opportunity for all of our pupils to participate in a large-scale project to raise awareness of important issues such as recycling and helping others across the world. It further develops our ongoing Eco Schools projects and brings a sense of doing something of real importance that will benefit and enhance the lives of others.

We would ask that bags be brought into school by 9am on the morning of Wednesday 3 December 2014 and they will be uplifted shortly thereafter. Due to shortage of space we will not be able to take bags until Wednesday morning.
Thank you for all your continued support and interest in our exciting endeavours.

Yours sincerely

Kathryn Gordon

Principal teacher

